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Registration – Last season registration moved the HCR as required.  We also had online only registration

for the first time.  The new HCR had its challenges, but our Registrar and Admin did a great job in walking

everyone through the process.  This upcoming season, everyone will register in the same way and with

Covid behind us, we plan to open registration on a more regular timeline, early to mid Summer rather

than late August.

Tournaments – As was discussed in the end of year budget review, the Ettinger-Smith Tournament did

not happen.  A committee was established, initial planning and teams were registered, however with the

Winter Covid shut down and the uncertainty around reopening over March Break, we had to make the

decision to cancel the tournament.  This is unfortunate as the tournament is the main fundraiser for the

Association.  This season we are planning for 2 tournaments, the Ettinger-Smith and a U7 tournament.

Final note, to say think you to all the team admin staff.  Team staff are busy throughout the entire

season, not just at the beginning and end.  This season had it’s Covid challenges again, which means

changing ice schedules, revision budgets, etc.  However everyone had a great season.  So, a Thank You to

all the volunteers, for dedicating their time, we can’t operate without out you!


